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Thank you Mr Chair. 
 
I am speaking on behalf of the IIFB. As we noted yesterday, we will provide now our general remarks 
as well as our input on cluster 1. 
 
The 2050 Vision of Living in Harmony with Nature expresses a profound cultural vision about a 
transformed relationship between humans and nature, whereby biodiversity is valued, conserved, 
restored, and wisely used, ecosystem services maintained, and a healthy planet delivering benefits 
to people.  
 
In the 2050 Vision, the futures of nature and culture are inextricably linked, flowing inevitably from 
the historical co-evolution of nature and humans.  
 
Nature and culture together form the scope of the post-2020 global biodiversity framework from 
the 2050 vision, down to the milestones covered in the 2040 and 2030 mission, and their associated 
goals, targets and indicators. 
 
The mission flows from the vision above and is informed by the goals and targets from below. 
 
Goals and targets: Building on the comments made yesterday by several Parties that all the three 
objectives of the Convention should be addressed in a balanced way in the post-2020 GBF, we 
propose to explore an expanded version of the second option presented in document 
CBD/WG2020/1/3, paragraph 14 (c). This would be to have three goals based on the three 
objectives of the Convention: conservation, sustainable use and access and benefit sharing, plus a 
fourth goal on “Enabling cross-cutting actions and conditions”. Under each goal there would be 
targets. Relevant targets to IPLCs, TK and CSU would be located under each goal. We think that this 
approach would ensure that the crosscutting issues and contributions of IPLCs would be embedded 
throughout the framework.  
 
Referring to non-paper 02, we note that there are only two options being proposed under Goals 
and Targets while there are three options in the document CBD/WG2020/1/3. We suggest that all 
three options in document 1/3 should be added to the non/paper 02, and that our proposal for a 
fourth goal be considered.  
 
Indicators: we support the co-chairs’ proposal to use, as adjusted, the sets of indicators already 
identified by the CBD, the indicators used by IPBES and the indicators used for the 2030 Agenda 
for Sustainable Development.  However, we would like to propose that indicators developed and 
used by other relevant processes (e.g. Indigenous Navigator, including indicators related to UNDRIP 



 
 

 
and the WCIP, Arctic Social Indicators Project, local indicators developed by IPLCs, e.g. on local food 
and health systems) be considered in the process of agreeing on the indicators for the post-2020 
GBF. 
 
Thank you, Mr Chair. 
 


